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TO: Honorable Harvey Hilderbran, Chair, House Committee on Ways & Means 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1316 by Torres (Relating to the imposition and use of the municipal hotel occupancy tax 
by certain eligible central municipalities.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated for the 2012-13 biennium.

The bill would amend Chapter 351 of the Tax Code, regarding the municipal hotel occupancy tax. 

The bill would amend the definition of a "eligible central municipality" to include a municipality with 
a population of at least 250,000 that is located wholly or partly on a barrier island that borders the Gulf 
of Mexico and is located in a county with a population of at least 300,000. 

The bill would take effect immediately upon enactment, assuming that it received the requisite two-
thirds majority votes in both houses of the Legislature.  Otherwise, it would take effect September 1, 
2011.

Based on the provisions in the bill, the City of Corpus Christi would be the only city that would be 
added as an eligible central municipality and would allow the owner of a hotel in the City of Corpus 
Christi to construct a qualified hotel project under the Enterprise Zone program. 

The bill would allow the City of Corpus Christi to agree, for a period that could not exceed 10 years, 
to rebate, refund, or pay eligible taxable proceeds to the owner of a qualified hotel project at which the 
eligible taxable proceeds were generated.  Eligible taxable proceeds include taxable proceeds 
generated, paid, or collected by a qualified hotel project or a business at a qualified hotel project, 
including hotel occupancy taxes, ad valorem taxes, sales and use taxes, and mixed beverage taxes, 
including state taxes. 

According to the Comptroller's Office (CPA), under the bill’s provisions, multiple projects could be 
eligible for state and local tax rebates.  The CPA's official response was that the fiscal impact of the 
bill cannot be determined.  However, the CPA did give an illustrative example to represent the 
potential loss in state and local revenues for a single hypothetical project.  The potential revenue loss 
to the state and units of local government could total approximately ($15 million) for the biennium 
that the project comes into existence.

This analysis does not take into account any fiscal impacts from economic development that might 
offset the potential revenue loss.

There could be an indeterminate fiscal impact to units of local government.
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